SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2017 – 12:00 NOON

MINUTES –PUBLIC HEARING/REGULAR MEETING
President Don Boihem called the Public Hearing/Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, December 19, 2017. Due to the unexpected number of attendee’s and lack of seating space, a Notice was posted on the door of the STPPC office at 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana, stating that the Commission had changed the meeting location to Ponchatoula City Hall Chamber Room.
 Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Ferrara followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:   Don Boihem, James Wes. Daniels II, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, and

                                         Wm. Joubert                                          
Commissioners Absent:   Cheryl Brumfield and Lucas Watkins
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Andre Coudrain, Paul W. Jahn, David Ryan, John Swanson, Aimee R. Killeen, Don Ellzey; The Hammond Daily Star Bryan McMahan, The Ponchatoula Times – Ken and Cindy Benitiz with Tangi News and PPD Officer Melvin McGary 
List of Public Attendee’s On Sign In Sheet : 
Claudette Reno, Priscilla Reno, Yvonne Saltzman, Lt. Wayne Norwood, Brian Crother, Mary White Crother, Clifford Fontenot, Kelly S. Wells, Bobby Cortez, Brenda B. Harris, Lester Plauche’, Hank Lemonte, Larry Fischer, Jason Fischer, Ed. Bodker, Caleb Atwell, Rhonda Sheridan, A.J. Bodker, Gary Stanga, Bud Tucker, Melissa Jacob, Sam Greco, Peter Greco, Dominic Greco, Don Kraemer, Amy Brennan, Bryan McMahon, Lauren Langlois, Deborah Boudreaux, Kelli Letellier, Marcelle M. Bailey, Sal Nicolosa, Mary Duvic-Haley, Jason Schexnayder, Kenneth Thompson, Ard Wells, Robt. Dawson, Duncan McLindon, Anna Faucheux, Craig Messmer, J.R. Bardwell, Anita Brandon, Lloyd Brandon, Amanda Byrd, Nolan Bull, Debbie Methvin, Norma Traylor, Steve Coates, Melanie Nunez, Raymond Smith, Mike Covington, Phillip Kraft, Michael Robin, Laramie Hill, Rocky Rahony, Walter Windecker Jr., David Gueldner, Kim Coates, John Hoover, Don Davis, Jr, Michelle Juneau, Cassie Sheridan, Alton Farbe, Elaine Farbe, Marcelle Fischer, Perry Fischer, Melissa T. Bordelon, Brande S. Coxen, Elaine Landry, Joey Hebert, Anthony Mercante, Melody Kliebert, Gerald Didier, Jr. Joseph A Perricone, Michael J. Perricone, Michael A. Kliebert Sr., Eva Hillmann, James G.. Kendrick, Joey Hebert, Kenneth Brady, Mary Smith, Eugene A. LeBoeuf, Lucas Watkins, Brandon Schanzbach, Nicky Muscarello, Ronny Carter, Stacy Ortego, Arden Wells, Melody Kliebert, Michael Kliebert, Kenneth Thompson
Claudette Reno, Priscilla Reno and Yvonne Saltzman 

All visitors were welcomed.
President Boihem asked for approval of the December 19, 2017 Agenda as presented.

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara the Commission

Approve the Public Hearing/Regular Meeting Agenda, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5  Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Public Hearing on the Proposed 2018  Budget
              a)  Opening Statements

Upon convening of the Public Hearing, President Boihem stated, “The Public Hearing was called and is being held pursuant to the authorized published notice of the Ponchatoula Times and Hammond Daily Star three times prior to the December meeting, thereby complying with the requirement of Louisiana law. The 2018 Proposed Budget was presented for public view and comments.  The budget represents a continuation of services offered by the Commission in accordance with current plans and Port improvement projects. 
Upon request, Commissioner Joubert gave a detailed summary of the proposed budget which anticipates revenues of $ 1,983,899.99 and expenditures of $2,257,112.52, leaving a negative net income  amount of $273,312.53.  
After the Proposed 2018 Budget was reviewed the president then asked for public comment. He asked if any one wished to comment. Hearing from no one, the following motion was made:

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission formally adopt the proposed budget for the calendar year 2018, as presented.  Call Vote.  Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0
Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins

It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara, seconded by Commissioner Joubert, that the Commission close the Public Hearing. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert  Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins
Immediately following the closing of the public hearing, President Boihem requested that the Commission proceed with the regular meeting 
It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the Commission approve the Agenda for the December 19, Regular Monthly Meeting, as presented.  Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert   Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the Rescheduled Special Meeting held on Thursday, December 7, 2017 at 2:30 pm, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins
It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the Rescheduled Regular Meeting held on Friday, November 17, 2017 at Noon as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins
TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Financial Reports for the month ending November 30, 2017 were presented by Commissioner Joubert. He reported that the total revenues were $22,758.08 and total expenses were $26,766.57 leaving a negative net income of $4,008.49.  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets 
$ 6,344.286.26 and Total Liabilities & Capital $ 6,344,286.26  for period ending November 30, 2017.
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner Ferrara that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approve the financial reports for the period ending November 30, 2017, as presented by Commissioner Joubert. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins

OLD BUSINESS:
1. DOTD – Port Priority State Project:  SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)
a)  Resolution-

Port Director Patrick Dufresne informed the Commission that four (4) bids were received and have been tabulated and reviewed by the Port’s engineer of record for the Port Manchac Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail Improvement, Phase III, Site Improvements project under the Louisiana Port Construction & Development Priority Program. Now that the bid documents had been reviewed relative to the design plans and specification by AECOM Engineering, it was recommended that contract be awarded to the lowest qualified bidder.
Commissioner Drake III introduced a resolution relative to the awarding of the contract 
It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara, seconded by Commissioner Drake III that the Commission authorizes Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, to officially accept/approve/award the lowest base bid proposal documents submitted by Circle, LLC, 1204 Engineer Road, Belle Chasse, LA 70037, LA License # 2074, relating to the Louisiana State Project SPN 578-53-0012/H.003600 (323) Phase III in accordance with the Bidding Documents prepared by AECOM Engineering.  The total base bid for all work required by the Bidding Documents will be performed for the sum of $607,731.00 for the Total Base Bid, and $100,000.00 for Alternate 1.  Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins

2. Prospective Tenant (s) Update – Marketing Consultant Update-
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, introduced Paul Jahn, Chief Operating Officer and John Swanson, Project Manager, with Syrah Technologies, LLC., (Battery Anode Materials Company) who presented a Video/Power Point Presentation on the concepts of the company’s operation.  Aimee Killeen, Water Quality Project Director, for the company was also available to assist with the public’s question and answer session in reference to permitting requirements/comments addressing the environmental concerns/matters relative to the Port Manchac Terminal operations and lease agreements. 
After viewing the Syrah Technologies power point presentation, and prior to the Question and Answers Session, President Boihem announced that due to the large number of attendee’s wanting to express their concerns/oppositions relative to a previously  approved Potential Prospect Lease Agreement, the president instructed those who wished to address the Commission will have the opportunity and will be permitted/allowed to speak during an allotted time period, 3 minutes per person, and each person addressing the Commission can raise his or her hand and wait to be recognized, also to state their name and the issue they wish to discuss, in an orderly manner giving consideration to the issues under discussion.
Members/Representatives from various state and parish entities, Save Manchac Coalition , Pontchartrain Basin Foundation, Manchac Boating Association, Triangle T Sportsman League, Camp Owners, Commercial Fisherman, Tangipahoa Clerk of Court, Tangipahoa Parish Councilman, Tangipahoa Economic Development Foundation, Louisiana Economic Development, Syrah representatives, DEQ, Coastal Management Representatives, Department of Natural Resources, participated in speaking/making known their points of concern regarding environmental impacts pertaining to the previously approved lease agreement with Associated Terminals/Syrah Resources operations at the Port Manchac terminal. 
Rhonda Sheridan announced that the STPPC will be allowed use of the City Hall Chamber again for their January 9, 2018 meeting to accommodate additional seating for attendee’s.

President Boihem, in concluding the public’s question and answer session, and on behalf of the STPPC thanked everyone for their input, participation and opinions of their concerns in protecting the local environment. 
It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the Commission will consider the public’s comments/input, and further re-access the matter/issues at the next regular meeting to be held Tuesday, January 9, 2018 at Noon at City Hall Chamber Room.
Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins   Departure: 1   Drake III
3. Invoice Payment Approval 

Commissioner Joubert presented the December 19, 2017 invoices for the Commissioners’ review and Payment approval.

1. Cashe Coudrain & Sandage Professional Services through Nov.30th, Amt. $1,820.00
2. FEMA- 1603 DR-LA-0079-Refund $3,541.29 (FEMA Overpayment)
3. The Ponchatoula Times- Official Journal-STPPC Legal Notices, etc. Inv. # 8070547 Amt. $258.69

4. Patrick Dufresne- Reimbursement from Houston Conference trip. 12/12/2017 Amt. $173.78

It was moved by Commissioner Ferrara seconded by Commissioner Daniels II, that the Commission approve payment on the invoices as presented by Commissioner Joubert. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins  Departure: 1   Drake III
4. Small Vessel Dock Project Update
The port director reported that the safety lighting was being installed as of today, Dec. 19th, and that this will conclude the final phase of construction for this project.

 5.  Lighthouse Project Update
Representative Steve Pugh is delivering the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement to the Louisiana Division of Administration for review and a progress report on this item will follow as soon as possible.
6. Master Plan Update

Dr. Jim A. Richardson, LSU Economist that updated the Port’s Master Plan delivered hard copies of  the updated document for the port records and that will conclude the project finished plan which concludes that project.
Remarks: 
The port director thanked everybody for attending the meeting and for giving their input. Happy Holidays were extended to everybody along with the Commission.
President Boihem expressed his thanks to everybody for their participation today and look forward to a Prosperous and Happy New Year.

There being no further business, it was moved by Commissioner Farrera and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the meeting be adjourned.  Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Boihem, Daniels II, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Brumfield and Watkins  Departure: 1   Drake III
The meeting was adjourned at 3:15  pm.
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC
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